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SUMMARY OF MINUTES

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MUSKINGUM WATERSHED CONSERVANCY DISTRICT

Held at Kent State University Tuscarawas
July 22, 2022, 9:00 a.m.


A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District was held at Kent State University Tuscarawas, 330 University Drive NE, New Philadelphia, Ohio, on Friday, July 22, 2022, at 9:00 a.m., pursuant to notice duly given all Directors, and the general public in accordance with law.
1.  ROLL CALL


Directors present were:  James Gresh, Joanne Limbach, Gordon Maupin, Robert Moorehead, and Ronald Dziedzicki. Mr. Moorehead, President of the Board of Directors, presided. 

MWCD staff in attendance were Adria Bergeron, Julie Bickis, Mary Burley, Craig Butler, Hilary Celuch, James Crandall, Brad Janssen, Danny Louwers Jonathan Mizer, Clayton Rico, Boris Slogar, Eric Stechschulte, Matt Thomas, Jeff Yohe, and Nate Wilson.




2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS AND PUBLIC COMMENT


Also in attendance for all or portions of this meeting were: Bonnie Rutledge (Harrison New Herald); Jeff and Melanie Bates of Summerfield, Stuart Sheridan, cottage site lessee at Atwood, Terry Fercana  (Environmental Design Group); and Sheila Hurley (Muskingum Watershed Conservancy Foundation).

A Letter from Don and Nancy Diffenbaugher was read aloud regarding their disappointment

about the posting of no weapon policy sign at the Dockside Restaurant at Seneca Lake.  Since the law recently changed regarding concealed carry, MWCD wanted to remind customers that carrying weapons in government buildings is prohibited.   Mr. Diffenbaugher saw the sign on the restaurant door and became upset.  Mr. Mizer explained that since the Dockside Restaurant leases the property from the MWCD they have the choice to prohibit or permit weapons on restaurant premises.  The MWCD would continue to prohibit weapons in the parts of the building it controls.  

Article by Randi Pokladnik titled “Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Corner: Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District anything but a conservancy,” was addressed. 

Letter from Ginny Smeglia regarding various concerns from the Atwood Glens Association’s 15th Annual Dinner Meeting was read aloud and addressed. Brad Janssen stated that his staff is working on addressing the concerns. 

Article by Nicholas A. Homrighausen, “Leasing of Muskingum Watershed Conservancy District LTE,” was addressed. Ms. Limbach remarked it was nice to have positive press about MWCD.

Ms. Hurley reported on the Muskingum Watershed Conservancy Foundation. Ms. Hurley reported back on the success of the Atwood Yacht Club Junior Sailors camp. There were 30 sailors total with two sessions that occurred from June 21-24 and July 12-15. The Thomas Hudson Fund is expanding its impact to do more for the sailing camp. The Committee will be asking for funding to make building upgrades. The annual MWCF Golf Outing will be held on Thursday, August 11, at Oak Shadows Golf Club. The Foundation is also at the beginning stages of talks with Encino Energy to develop a plan to partner with them on philanthropy projects. Encino has already committed to funding for the Muskingum Watershed Foundation and the Foundation for Appalachian Ohio. The next meeting of the MWCF Board of Trustees is Friday, August 19, at 10:30 a.m. at Pleasant Hill.
Jeff and Melanie Bates addressed the Board. They own property that borders on Seneca Lake and Willis Creek Road. Mr. Bates was concerned with the flooding from the lake and the high levels of silt. He claims the flooding and silt washing in are damaging his hay fields. He wanted to know the details of the water flood easement. Boris Slogar offered to put them in touch with the proper Army Corps consultant to address these concerns. Mr. Bates also suggested that Seneca be dredged closer to where he lives or even empty the lake. Boris Slogar, once again, offered to address these concerns and dredge out the creek near Bates’ property.
Stuart Sheridan, a member of Atwood Glenns and owner of Northern Ohio Timber and Lumber, addressed the Board.  He had heard about MWCD possibly starting a reimbursement program to help cottage site lessees remove trees. Mr. Sheridan was concerned that cottage site lessees might take advantage of this program and cut down trees for aesthetic reasons. The Board along with Brad Janssen assured Mr. Sheridan that any trees to be removed would still have to go through the regular permitting process. Clayton Rico also spoke to the reason why MWCD removes trees. He explained that MWCD only removes trees to control overgrowth of older trees which stifles the growth of new trees and harms the ecosystem. 

6.06
ELECTION OF OFFICERS (Election was held immediately following Item 2)

On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, Mr. Moorehead was elected President of the Board and Mr. Gresh was elected Vice-President.


On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Ms. Limbach, Mr. Butler was appointed Secretary of the Board. On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, Mr. Crandall was appointed Treasurer.


Let it also be noted that this meeting is the first meeting to be served by Ronald E. Dziedzicki as a Director of the Board.
3.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES


On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Mr. Gresh, the minutes of the May 22, 2022 and June 9, 2022, meetings of the Board of Directors were approved. 
4.  FINANCIAL 


Mr. Crandall presented the financial for the six-month period ending June 30, 2022. The total operating income is $10,686,929 compared to $8,898,445 in 2021.

The operational revenue is $19,491,394 compared to $16,951,135 in 2021, or a 15% increase.

· Oil and Gas revenue had another strong month in June ($1,682,065) and is $7,364,285 YTD (62% of budget), a 39% increase over the prior year and due to commodity price increases.

· Natural Resources and Land Management is $2,085,267 YTD, 55% of budget and 1% over the prior year.

· Forestry revenue is $90,102, 24% of budget and lagging the prior year.  At this point, there are jobs out to bid and expectation is to meet budget.

· Cottage revenue is $1,343,850, 50% of budget and 10% increase over the prior year.

· Docking revenue is $520,045, 104% of budget and ahead of the prior year by 5%. 

· Park Revenue is $7,410,357 YTD (68% of budget), a 2% increase over the prior year.  See additional information in the park and marina net income analysis.

· Marina Revenue is $2,085,307 (61% of budget), a 5% increase over the prior year.

Operational expenses are $8,804,465 an increase of 9% over the prior year.  Expenses are elevated across the board through June compared to the prior year.  We currently are dealing with some inflationary pressures in a lot of our operational areas, and we have asked staff for items/projects that could be re-allocated to help in these areas if necessary.  

Capital Improvement and Park Master plan expenditures are down thru June compared to the prior year.  Total capital and master plan expenditures are $4,667,467 thru June, down 30% from the prior year.

Maintenance Assessment Fund

Maintenance Assessment revenue is $3,686,508 thru June, 1% decrease from the prior year.  Expenditures are $2,754,693, a 51% increase over the prior year and 35% of the budget.

The financial performance through the first half of the year has been solid.  As we move into the second half of the year and we work towards the close of the recreation season we will be closely monitoring our operational revenues and expenditures to ensure we meet our budget.


On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, the financial report was accepted as presented.
5.  PAYMENT OF BILLS


On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Maupin, the report of the payment of bills for the period ending May 31, 2022, and June 30, 2022 were approved as presented. 
6.  BUSINESS

6.01a
LEASE TRANSACTIONS


On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Ms. Limbach, the assignments, cancellations, new leases, farm leases, mortgage consent and agreement cancellations, and mortgage consent and agreements were approved and execution by the proper officers of the MWCD authorized.

6.01b
PROPOSED LOT CHANGE-TAPPAN 

On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Ms. Limbach, proposed lot line change at Tappan as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.
6.01c
PROPOSED OFF-LOT PERMIT-SENECA 


On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Gresh, proposed off-lot permit at Seneca, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved. 

6.01d
PROPOSED OFF-LOT PERMIT-WILLS CREEK 


On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Ms. Limbach, proposed off-lot permit at Wills Creek, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved. 

6.02a
INVOICES PRIOR TO PURCHASE ORDERS

On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Ms. Limbach, a “then and now” certificate for invoices received prior to processing of a purchase order, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was authorized.
6.02b
BUDGET ADJUSTMENTS

On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, budget adjustments for the first quarter of 2022, along with two supplemental budget increases, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, were approved.
6.02c
USE OF CREDIT CARDS QUARTERLY REVIEW

On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Gresh, a report detailing credit cards held by the Conservancy District, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved. 
6.02d
HUNTINGTON CREDIT CARD RESOLUTION

On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Ms. Limbach, a resolution to utilize Huntington’s integrated payable program, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.

6.02e
OHIO EPA—BACKUP GENERATORS

On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Ms. Limbach, the Board approved and authorized proposed Resolution of Authorization to proceed with filing an application for the purchase and installation of two backup generators for wastewater facilities at Pleasant Hill Lake—Campground A Lift Station and Leesville North Fork Marina Lift Station, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum. 
6.02f
2022 RECREATIONAL TRAILS—STORY BOOK GRANT

On motion by Mr. Dziedzicki, seconded by Ms. Limbach, a resolution of authorization to apply and enter into a grant agreement with ODNR, through the Recreational Trails Program, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.

6.03a
HUMAN RESOURCES SUMMARY


On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Maupin, human resources activities, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, were approved.
6.03b
FRONT OFFICE ASSISTANT POSITION

On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, the proposed Front Office Assistant Position, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.

6.04a
TAPPAN LAKE WEST SHORE ROADWAY IMPROVEMENTS

On motion by Ms. Limbach , seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, the proposed improvements, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved. 
6.04b
TAPPAN LAKE PARK WELCOME CENTER PROJECT

No board action needed.
6.04C
TAPPAN LAKE MARINA WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT EMERGENCY GENERATOR


On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Mr. Maupin, the change order ratification request, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.

6.04d
TAPPAN LAKE PARK MARINA BACKUP GENERATOR

On motion by Ms. Limbach, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, the request to advertise and award, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.
6.04e
SENECA LAKE PARK PAVEMENT REPAIRS


On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Ms. Limbach, the request to advertise and award, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.

6.04f
SENECA LAKE MARINA POINT LIFT STATION GENERATOR PROJECT


No board action needed.

6.04g
PIEDMONT LAKE REYNOLDS ROAD PARKING LOT IMPROVEMENT PROJECT


No board action needed.

6.04h
PLEASANT HILL LAKE RV & BOAT STORAGE LOT PROJECT


On motion by Mr. Gresh, seconded by Mr. Dziedzicki, the ratification of the execution of all change orders, as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved.
6.04i
PLEASANT HILL LAKE MAIN LIFT STATION GENERATOR PROJECT


No board action needed.

6.04j
CHARLES MILL SITES LAKE LIFT STATION GENERATOR PROJECT


No board action needed.

6.04k
CHARLES MILL LAKE PARK PHASE 2 LIFT STATION GENERATOR PROJECT


No board action needed.

6.04l
ATWOOD LAKE ACTIVITY CENTER RENOVATION PROJECT


No board action needed. 
6.04m
AMERICORPS

On motion by Mr. Gresh , seconded by Ms. Limbach, a resolution memorandum of understanding with AmeriCorps , as recommended and set forth in the above memorandum, was approved. 
6.05
2022 PRIORITY GOALS UPDATE

Staff members provided the second quarter progress of the Priority Goals for 2022. A copy of the report is in the file.
6.7
OTHER BUSINESS

Adria Bergeron reported that the Tappan Detour signs are up. Both the Tappan Marina and Park are reaching out in advance to redirect people before they arrive. The Water’s Edge restaurant located at Tappan Marina also seems to be doing well despite the detour.  

Craig Butler reported on the partnership with Brimestone Racing to develop trail races for next year on MWCD trails. They are also developing a half marathon which would be coordinated out of Clendening Park. The group is also planning a 200 mile race from the canal lands in Bolivar to Piedmont Lake.  This race would take roughly 70 hours to complete, and the group needs to finish determining the route and the positioning of sleep stations. Mr. Butler is also working with Brimestone on purchasing e-bikes for rent at the parks.
Mr. Butler also reported on developing trails on the 3,000 acres of land The District acquired at Wills Creek. ODNR is currently offering funding to help developed abandon stripped mined land into hiking trail networks. Mr. Butler working with his staff on the AMLER grant for $7 million to start developing these trails. Not only can these trails be developed for hiking but bicycling and horseback riding as well. 

7.  REPORTS
7.01 UTICA ROYALTY REVENUE REPORT

Utica royalty revenue is currently generated by 92 producing wells at Clendening, Seneca, Dover, Piedmont, and Leesville Reservoirs.  A breakdown of the monthly royalty revenue.
Utica royalties for May totaled $1.23M ($1,231,962.55) which was an approximate 37% increase in month-over-month revenue from April ($899K).

Utica royalties for June totaled $1.67M ($1,667,220.19) which was an approximate 35% increase in month-over-month revenue from May ($1.23M).

Royalty Report Exhibit copy is on file.
7.02 NATURAL RESOURCES AND LAND MANAGEMENT REPORT
June 2022 Storm Damage Updates:

Cottage Areas

· We had minor to no issues for cottage areas at Atwood, Leesville, and Seneca.

· Impacts were encountered at Charles Mill, Piedmont, Pleasant Hill, and Tappan.

· Tappan, Charles Mill, and Pleasant Hill experienced the most damage, mostly widespread tree damage and power outages.

· Access roadway clearing was the immediate priority, and we were able to clear with staff and contractors within approximately 24-48 hours.

· We have followed-up with our contractors for additional clean-up efforts some of which are completed and some ongoing and expected to be completed soon.

Camps

· We were able to contact most of the camps and there were no reported issues.

Forestry

· The forestry department, in coordination with other groups, has been assessing tree damage.  Forestry has been working with looking at trail systems as well as the lease areas for damage assessments and providing input where needed.  Some of the worst damage was found in the Pleasant Hill region.  Forestry has identified two 40+ acre tracts that were compromised by the storms.  Coordination and planning have begun to implement timber salvage operations across the storm damaged properties.  (Please see the pictures below showing some of the damage at Pleasant Hill).  

A Timber Stand Improvement (TSI) bid has been sent out for a job at Mohawk. 

A sale has been awarded at Atwood for hardwood and pine thinning for 31 acres.

Leases staff is working with the Atwood Glens Association to address some matters regarding signage and trees.

At the April 2022 Board of Directors meeting the Board requested staff research a “tree removal assistance program” for cottage site lessees.  
Plan of Operations – MWCD Salvage Harvest---DRAFT
Background:

On 06/13/2022 a storm went through the Richland County area which included parts of Pleasant Hill Lake, Malabar Farm and the Mohican State Park/Forest as well as many acres of private forestlands. Within this storm a tornado was reported that contained strong winds, up to 105 mph.  These strong winds, combined with wet soil conditions created conditions that trees could not tolerate. Most trees, in an area covering nearly 40 acres on MWCD managed lands, were blown over, snapped or are still standing but are missing a large percentage of their crowns.

Within the property is a trail system that connects directly to a trail within Malabar. There are two branches to the trail system which includes a Southern Branch and Northern Branch.  The Southern Branch does contain a few down trees, but these can safely be cleared by a hand crew. The Northern branch of the trail was most heavily impacted. The multitude of trees down on top of each other creates challenging conditions for even the most experienced hand clearing crew.

Within the impacted areas there were a multitude of commercially valuable trees. Species affected include Black Cherry, Northern Red oak, Black Walnut, Maples, American Beech and Hickories. An estimated 200,000+ bdft is expected to be on the ground.
Harvesting Goals:

As a path to move forwards MWCD intends to utilize a logging crew to salvage trees from the storm damaged areas. The salvage operation will be implemented with the following goals in mind:

· Open existing trail systems and remove overhead hazards.

· Create a safer and more usable forest to all interested users.

· Maintain stream quality and flow.

· Be good stewards and prevent wasted natural resources.

· Recover down, broken and other trees that will provide a silvicultural benefit to the overall future management of the forest.

· Cut tops and other unused portions of the trees as low as possible to expedite the breakdown of the material and further increase soil nutrients.

· Utilize the Best Management Practices for Logging operation to limit soil erosion during and post logging.

· Avoid sensitive areas as much as possible and where practical
Landings:
Landings are areas where logs will be accumulated, prepared and loaded onto trucks.  Three (3) landings have been identified for this project.

Landing A – Logs will be brought to this landing from Salvage Sections 1, 2, and 3. Landing B – This landing will be utilized for Salvage Section 4 only.

Landing C – This landing will be utilized for Salvage Section 5 only.
Plan of operations:
MWCD has entered into a contract with Ohio Forest Products to conduct the harvesting operation. Ohio Forest Products is a Master Logger that is insured and bonded. Trees will be sold on a grade/scale basis.

Harvesting boundaries, property boundaries and certain skid roads will be marked in the field.
The harvesting crew will begin operations in Salvage section 1 which had been most recently logged in 2020. The crew will utilize the existing landing.  The crew will also be utilizing existing roads as much as possible.

All sections will be worked until completed and the crew will utilize temporary BMPs when not working. Once a Salvage section has been completed the crew is required to close that section out by grading the roads.  Seeding/mulching of skid trails will be left to the discretion of the inspector but will primarily be based on slope and probability of erosion.

Sections 2 and 3 should be worked next.  A skid road will be constructed on an existing skid trail that runs north of landing A.  Evidence of previously harvested trees can be found along this trail.  The skid trail will cross a small stream. Culverts, combined with swamp mats will be utilized to protect the integrity of the stream. Minimal tree clearing will be conducted within the riparian corridor to aid in protecting stream quality.

Salvage will then begin on Salvage sections 2 and 3 and will be worked until completed.  Temporary BMPs will be utilized as needed. As Salvage section are completed they will be close out as soon as practical.

A new landing shall be utilized to work Salvage sections 4 and 5. Then these section will worked, restored and closed.

All logging BMPs will be guided utilizing “BMPs for Erosion Control for Logging Practices in Ohio”.

Invasive Species Mitigation Best Management Practices:
In an effort to minimize the impacts of the logging operations to the spread of invasive species across

the site, MWCD will implement the following BMP’s:

1. Mandate equipment be cleaned prior to arrival to the site.

2. Utilization of a cable skidder.

3. Strategically working areas based on current weather conditions to minimize soil disturbance.

4. Utilize clean, weed free straw for mulching. (If available)
Additional Areas for consideration:
Two additional areas will be considered for harvest.
Salvage Section 3 – This area is within the riparian corridor of and in the stream. Several large diameter trees have fallen within and around the stream as indicated on the map below. Over time, as the stream begins to drain, these trees could create a debris/logjam/blockage. This blockage would trap water and additional debris from up stream causing it to only increase in size. As the dam continues to increase in size, water will need to be diverted around the dam and would most likely cause additional sedimentation and tree fall. This future problem could easily be mitigated by removing trees within the stream now while we have a logger within the area. Therefore, closer consideration in improving the area should be recognized.
Salvage Section  4 – This area consists mainly of a gas line.  Talks with the gas company indicate that the trees over the ROW will be cleared regardless. While we have a logging crew nearby, we may just end up salvaging the trees.  Either we can get the trees off the gas line now or the gas company will just buck the trees up and they will be wasted. We are exploring access in the area.  Having the gas line shut in with trees is a potential safety issue if the gas line were to become damaged in certain areas and needed to be quickly accessed.
7.03
ENGINEERING REPORT
Master Plan Implementation (Ongoing)

Projects in Design

· Clendening WWTP and Sewer Improvements

· Clendening Cabins

· Leesville North Fork WWTP and Sewer Improvements

· Pleasant Hill – Area G Amenities

· Seneca Lake – Parkside Beach Amenities

· Seneca Lake - Marina Point Splashpad

· Tappan Lake – Beach Concession / Restroom Upgrade

Projects Under Construction 

· Atwood Activity Center Renovations:  Bids were received but project was not awarded.  Project is not being re-bid at this time.
· Clendening Motel Demo: Demolition is complete.

· Piedmont Marina Dock Access and Parking Improvements:  Project is complete.  Waiting on new dock delivery.

· Seneca Marina Building Site Improvements and ADA Access:  Project is complete.

· Tappan Marina Parking Lot, Dock Access, and Shoreline Improvements:  Project is complete.
· Tappan Park East Campground Lift Station Generator:  Project is complete.

· Tappan Welcome Center:  Bids were received but project was not awarded.  Project is not being re-bid at this time.
DREDGING AND SHORELINE (ongoing)

Dredging Program
· Atwood Lake: Restoration work has now been completed for the Atwood Village Cottage Area project.   

Shoreline Program  
· Atwood Pines Cottage Area and Area 1 Campground Shoreline:  Restoration work is now complete.

· Charles Mill Yacht Point and Sites Lake Cottage Area Shoreline:  Restoration work is complete at the Sites Lake project area however lake levels and weather conditions have not provided the opportunity for restoration work at Yacht Point to be done.
Programs (Ongoing)
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS PROJECTS/PROGRAMS (ongoing)

Zoar Levee
· Construction of the work platform is complete and trenching is underway for installation of the seepage barrier.  The cost for procurement and installation of automated instrumentation has risen significantly and is under review.
Magnolia Levee
· Construction plans and specifications are complete, and the Project Partnership Agreement (PPA) is under review at the Assistant Secretary of the Army (ASA) Office.
7.04 CONSERVATION REPORT

Strategic Planning

Conservation is nearing the completion of the strategic planning process with the final sub-watershed focus group meetings this month.  Goals for Conservation will be centered around water quality, healthy ecosystems, watershed wide collaborations, and sustainability. 

The MWCD Strategic Plan for Conservation 2022-2027 will be incorporated into the larger District-wide 5 year and 20 year strategic vison.   

Sustainability in the Parks

Conservation and Recreation are working with Rural Action’s Zero Waste Team to explore recycling opportunities for all of our parks. 

On June 24 the team strategically collected a subset of the waste generated from a typical weekend at Atwood Park in order to estimate how much could potentially be diverted from a landfill. The results showed that approximately half of the trash generated from a typical weekend could have been either composted or recycled. 

The Zero Waste Team will be back for the Atwood Fall Festival September 30th through October 2nd to do another waste assessment for a large-scale event.  This effort will include an outreach and education component where the public can view the sorting process and see the total amount of recycling materials being generated over the course of the weekend.  Information from these two assessments will help guide MWCD’s sustainability efforts in the future. 

Conservation through Collaboration 

Conservation has been collaborating with Ohio State University, Virginia Tech, ODNR, and USFWS on an effort to rebuild impaired stream habitats. Several sites along the Kokosing and Tuscarawas Rivers have been planted with native plant communities to become havens for aquatic insects and native fish. These will be monitored for biodiversity over time. Success of these pilot restoration sites will help guide future efforts to re-establish native ecosystems and continue our collaboration with these valuable partners. 
7.05
RECREATION REPORT

Marinas Report
· Letter of Intent was given to the Tappan Volunteer Fire Department (TVFD) for acquiring the building across from the Tappan Marina.  Negotiations continue with TVFD.

· Continued communication with leased marinas.  Internal meetings to prioritize action items for leased areas.  Site Visits at Charles Mill Marina, Pleasant Hill Marina, and Atwood West Marina.
· Docking Capacity Audit completed for Seneca and Tappan Marinas (KS Associates).  Internal meetings are scheduled this month to discuss audit and next steps.
Parks Report

· Consultants for glamping and other unique camping opportunities are being explored for the 2023 seasons.   

· Continued communication with contracted vendors on action items for the 2022/23 season.  

· “Safety in the Parks” – Cameras for Seneca Park, Seneca Marina, and Piedmont Marina have been installed.  Safety will continue to be discussed and emphasized in Park & Marina Managers meetings.  Park Security Staff has been well received in the parks and have assisted Managers/Rangers with various situations.

· Trails Development & Maintenance Projects in the works include signage installation at all parks (with Atwood and Charles Mill near completion), construction of the Quarry Trail at Clendening, coordination with USACE to construct a loop trail at Clendening Dam, permitting for the CCC camp trail at Seneca Lake, volunteer day to construct a trail from the marina to the boater swim area at Piedmont in August/ September with Backcountry Hunters and Anglers, trailhead parking lot at Seneca Lake on SR 574, Storybook Trail grant application for Lakeside Trail at Seneca Lake, and AMLER/ AML grant applications for a MTB trail system at Wills Creek and Coshocton Woods.
· Master Plan Phase II - Amenities design phase with EDG & Rain Drop (Ashland, OH) are ongoing with internal meetings to finalize conceptual drawings of park areas.
7.06
MARKETING/COMMUNICATIONS REPORT
Ongoing Projects

· History Video
· Trade Shows
· Park and Marina brochure updates for 2022
· Seasonal Camper lotteries
· Boat/ cabin rental rack card updates for 2022
· Updates to website/ social media
· Planning marketing/ advertising for 2022
· All-employee Meetings
Outreach Coordinator Projects

· Annual Report
· Development Advisory Committee
· Litter campaign
· Lakeviews
2022 Community Presentations
· January 13: Cambridge, OH – Cambridge Lion’s Club: General Overview of MWCD
· February 15: Dennison, OH – OMEGA Quarterly Meeting: MWCD Overview 
· February: Athens, OH – Ohio University Environmental Lecture: MWCD, Oil & Gas (Butler)
· March 1: Dover, OH – Dover/New Philadelphia Kiwanis Club: MWCD Overview
· March 2: New Philadelphia, OH – Buckeye Career Center Career Carnival
· March 4: (Virtual) NE District Auditors Presentation: Maintenance Assessment 
· March 25: Canton, OH – Utica Green Upstream & Midstream Conference (Butler/Janssen)  
· April 5: Scio, OH – ODOT Construction kick-off at Tappan Marina 
· April 20: Louisville, OH – Louisville Rotary: Conservation Overview
· April 26: New Philadelphia, OH – Cub Scout Meeting: What is a Watershed
· May 3: Schoenbrunn 250th Anniversary Celebration: New Philadelphia
· May 6, 2022: (Virtual) – Association of State Dam Safety Officials: What I’ve Seen: Dam Safety Stories and Lessons Learned from the Field. (Slogar, panelist)
· May 11, 2022: Ohio Tourism Day at the Statehouse – Columbus, OH 
Publications in May/ June

· Compass Magazine
· Horsemen’s Corral Magazine
· Ohio Magazine
· Amish Country Magazine
· Guest Quest (Atwood)
· Great Outdoors Insert in Times Reporter, Daily Jeffersonian, Ashland Times Gazette, Wooster Daily Record, Mansfield News Journal
· Herald Star
· Carroll Free Press
· Wheeling News
· Travel Host Magazine
Digital in May/ June

· Cleveland.com
· Compass Magazine
· LocalIQ (Times Reporter, Daily Jeffersonian, Ashland Times Gazette, Wooster Daily Record, Mansfield News Journal)
· YouTube, Instagram, Facebook through Ohio Travel co-op 
· Newsymom.com (weekly e-blasts March – October)
Radio in May/ June

· WJER (Tusc County)
· WTUZ (Tusc County)
· iHeart Radio (Wheeling, Mansfield, Ashland)
· WQMX (Akron)
TELEVISION/ STREAMING IN MAY/ JUNE

· WTOV-9 – Steubenville/ St. Clairsville Market
· WHIZ – Zanesville Market
· WTRF – Wheeling Market
· WKYC – Cleveland Market
· SCRIPPS (Channel 5) – Cleveland Market
· Streaming: Cleveland, Columbus, Pittsburgh
PROMOTIONS IN MAY/ JUNE

· Cabin Rental $100 off
· Campsite Flash sale 15% off
PARTNERSHIPS IN MAY/ JUNE

· Ohio Sportsman Radio show sponsor
· WJER Outdoor Minute Sponsor
· Jeff Kinzbach Pod Cast Sponsor
· RV There Yet (WQMX) Sponsor
INTERVIEWS IN MAY/ JUNE

· May 20, 2022: Times Reporter:  MWCD Negotiates Oil and Gas Lease with Encino Energy

· May 23, 2022: WJER Radio: MWCD Negotiates Oil and Gas Lease with Encino Energy, Tappan Marina Ribbon Cutting

· May 23, 2022: WTUZ Radio: MWCD Negotiates Oil and Gas Lease with Encino Energy, Tappan Marina Ribbon Cutting

· May 24, 2022: WHBC Radio (Canton) – Memorial Day, Atwood Ribbon cutting, Tappan Marina

· May 25, 2022: WKYC Channel 3 Interview: Overview of MWCD Lakes, recreation, activities

· June 1, 2022: WTOV-9 Road Trippin at Tappan Lake Park and Marina

· June 22, 2022: WTOV-9 Fourth of July weekend interview

E-blasts in May/ June 

· May 27, 2022: Join us for a Ribbon Cutting at Tappan Marina

· June 8, 2022: Summer LakeViews Newsletter

· June 27, 2022: Fireworks Over the Lake!

Press Releases in May/ June 

· May 19, 2022: Tappan Marina Ribbon Cutting Set for May 27

· May 20, 2022: MWCD Negotiates Oil and Gas Lease with Encino Energy

· June 9, 2022: MWCD Conservancy Court Appoints Board Members

Website and Social Media Analytics
	June 2022
	Website (Pageviews vs LY)
	Website (Pageviews vs Last Month)
	Facebook

(followers)
	Instagram

	MWCD
	16,966 (+17.35%)
	17,609 (-3.65%)
	6,005
	462

	Atwood 
	18,929 (-3.63%)
	12,736 (+48.63%)
	12,554
	1,217

	Charles Mill 
	7,856 (+8.58%)
	6,443 (+21.93%)
	4,437
	916

	Clendening 
	2,420 (+10.45%)
	2,242 (+7.94%)
	1,835
	100

	Piedmont 
	2,396 (-11.72%)
	1,905 (+25.77%)
	5,320
	165

	Pleasant Hill
	14,533 (-11.86%)
	13,759 (+5.63%)
	16,114
	1,467

	Seneca Marina
	3,744 (-14.46%)
	3,190 (+17.37%)
	1,174
	602

	Seneca Park 
	10,150 (-10.5%)
	6,715 (51.15%)
	11,835
	602

	Tappan 
	15,948 (+9.62%)
	11,892 (+34.11%)
	12,262
	946


Board Affiliations

· Ohio Travel Association
· Tuscarawas County Convention and Visitors Bureau
· Cambridge/Guernsey County Visitor Convention Bureau
· Ohio Parks and Recreation Association
· Conference Committee
· Dennison Railroad Depot Museum
7.07
IMMINENT OR PENDING LITIGATION


None at this time. 
8.  SUBDISTRICTS
8.01
PAYMENT OF BILLS – CHIPPEWA SUBDISTRICT

On motion by Mr. Maupin, seconded by Ms. Limbach, the report of the payment of bills for the period ending May 31, 2022 and June 30, 2022, for the Chippewa Subdistrict, were approved as presented.
9. EXECUTIVE SESSION


On motion by Mr. Dziedzicki, seconded by Ms. Limbach, the Board of Directors entered into executive session at 12:31pm to discuss matters related to ORC §121.22 (G) (1) Personnel/Employment and ORC §121.22 (G) (3). On roll call: Mr. Dziedzicki-yes; Mr. Gresh; Ms. Limbach-yes; Mr. Maupin-yes; and Mr. Moorehead-yes. The executive session ended at 1:37pm.
10.  ADJOURN

There being no further business, on motion by Mr. Dziedzicki , seconded by Ms. Limbach, the meeting of the Board of Directors was adjourned. The next regularly scheduled meeting is Friday, August 26, 2022, at 9:00 a.m., at Kent State University Tuscarawas.
7.25.2022, jlc
Approved 7.25.2022

